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II      Governance Reports

A.      ASUAF - S. Banks  No report.

B.      Faculty Senate - R. Gatterdam

The Board of Regents passed the Information Resource Policy.  There 
was a slight modification on the issue of privacy so it is harder to 
release information.  Double counting on courses was addressed at the 
Regents meeting, also.  The SAC and Faculty Alliance meeting passed a 
policy that 300 level courses will no longer satisfy graduate 
requirements.  

At the February 7 Senate meeting the academic calendar was passed 
and the ANLC unit criteria for promotion and tenure.  The March 
Senate meeting, Legislative and Fiscal Affairs Committee will be 
merged with Faculty and Scholarly Affairs Committee.  A new 
associates degree in Health Services will be addressed.  A motion to 
modify the department head procedures, which will allow department 
heads greater say in the tenure and promotion process, will be 
addressed.  The role of the dean in the election procedure for 
department heads will be addressed.  Another motion that will be 
addressed is that students with teaching assistantships cannot work 
outside the campus.  Another motion raises the number of credits a 
graduate student can take from independent study from 6 to 12.  
Transcripts from only the campus where the student got their 
bachelor degree will be another motion for consideration.  Because of 
logistical problems, the Senate will address a motion to remove the 
requirement of the GRE for graduate student entrants.  The individual 
departments may still require the GRE though.   Nominations are open 
for President-Elect of the Faculty Senate.   

Alumni Association - C. Branley  No report.

III     Committee Reports

Elections, Membership & Rules - M. Scholle

Marie Scholle was unable to attend the meeting.  Deshana Dekerlegand 
York gave the committee report.  The committee would like more 
members as they undertake the task of updating the bylaws.  Deshana 
will be co-chairing the committee.  Nominations for the position of 
president-elect opened at the March 3 meeting and will remain open 
until the election at the May 10 meeting.  The President-Elect will be 
elected from the staff at large by the representatives at the May 
meeting.  Duties of the president-elect are as follows:  

STAFF COUNCIL BYLAWS
Sect. 3         (ARTICLE V - Officers)

B.   PRESIDENT-ELECT

1.      The duties of the President-Elect shall be to:
a.      serve on the Administrative Committee.
b.      serve on the UAF Governance Coordinating Committee 
c.      assume the duties of President when the President is absent.
2.      Term of office shall be for one year beginning June 1 and ending 
on May 31.

Other duties include monthly meetings with the Chancellor.  Some 
travel to the Board of Regents' meetings may be required.  Also, the 
Governance Office provides funds to hire a part-time replacement for 
the president and president-elect so there is no loss of work hours or 
the funds can be made available to the department to charge the 
employee's governance time to.  The Governance Office staff also 
provides support.  

If you are interested in serving as President-Elect and would like more 
information, contact Irene Downes at fneid@uaf.edu or the Governance 
Office at fystaff@uaf.edu.  

B.      Rural Affairs - H. Simmons

The Rural Affairs Committee has been focusing on informal training.  
The March guest speaker was Terry Kelly along with Helen Connor and 
Bonnie Kleven.  The panel answered questions regarding procurement 
and the procard.  The April guest speaker will be Ralph Gabrielli, 
Executive Dean of the College of Rural Alaska.  

Rural staff on the whole are not in favor of paid time off.  The rural 
staff do not want to lose any accrual time.  Rural staff were 
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encouraged to nominate staff for the Make Students Count Award.  
However, most rural staff don¹t like to be singled out because they 
feel that the department and campuses work as a team and 
recommend a team type award.  

C.      Ad Hoc Committee on Parking - T. Gruenig

The committee submitted the following report:  

FINAL PARKING REPORT
March 3, 2000

The ad hoc committee was charged with the task of investigating the 
use of parking fees.  In order to accomplish this, the committee met 
with some of the prominent members of the UAF parking community 
and discussed their budgets, policies, and procedures.  The committee 
analyzed, to the best of our abilities, various written materials placed 
before us as well.  One of the main questions we tried to answer is, 
"How did the parking fee of $225 come about?"  The findings and 
recommendations of the committee are as follows:  

PHYSICAL PLANT (Shuttle Bus, OP/Maint/Snow Removal)
Main Contact:  Ed Foster, Facilities Services, x6887
Ed Foster  came to our November 18 meeting and brought a financial 
breakdown of the majority of the operations/maintenance/snow 
removal budget.  He described the system used by the physical plant to 
charge for these services.  Each shop comes up with a per hour fee for 
their workers based on the job being done plus shop expenses for 
administration and operation.  Basically, it works as a recharge system 
on a per job basis.

The snow removal and sanding is done on an as needed basis, which 
makes it difficult to budget exact amounts for yearly removal.  
Maintenance expenses included the placement and repair of signs, 
Jersey barriers, head bolts, lights, and landscaping.

Major expenses: the $60,246.70 extension of the Nenana Parking lot 
last summer (6/99).  Snow removal for (FY99) was $40,747.72.  It is 
difficult to evaluate the recharge system without extensive knowledge 
of the procedures used in determining the hourly rates of individual 
employees.  The budget provided by Ed was very extensive and well laid 
out.  We need to look into shuttle bus program costs further, though 
the current system is working well.  Ed expressed one problem is the 
lack of design planning on the part to incorporate parking lots as part 
of new building costs.  The committee reasoned that this may have 
been responsible for the later expenses to the parking fund in order to 
create adequate parking for existing buildings.  This area of the budget 
can be adjusted by adequately projecting future parking in the design 
of new buildings.

POLICE DEPARTMENT 
Main Contact:  Fred Sacco, UAFPD, x6204
Fred Sacco attended many of the earlier meetings and answered a lot 
of general questions regarding the past and present UAFPD's role in 
parking.  The major function they serve is to enforce the parking 
policies listed in the "Campus Parking and Traffic Rules" handbook by 
ticketing cars in violation of these rules.  The ticketing process is 
handled largely by Community Service Officers hired from the student 
population.  The police department's share of the parking budget goes 
to pay a percentage of the CSO's and Commissioned Police Officer's 
payroll based on estimations of the amount of time each spends 
dealing with parking issues.

Major Expenses:  Personnel costs were $295,610.
The committee thought that using a percentage system was hard to 
track.   Switching to a system of dedicated parking monies paying fully 
for "parking only" officers and CSOs and not percentage based 
accounting appealed to the committee.  The current system being 
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classifications individually.  Complications in the banner system would 
make this difficult at first though.

DISPATCH
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that there is no accountability in the use of the parking funds.  
Accountability is a big factor.  A motion was made and seconded to 
amend the motion to state that "In the absence of necessary 
information to evaluate income from all parking fees and costs, reduce 
the current parking fee by 30%."  The amendment passed with 
unanimous approval.  A motion was made and seconded to pass the 
amended motion.  The vote was unanimous.  Representatives thanked 
Thom and the committee for their hard work.  

MOTION PASSED AS AMENDED (unanimous)
======================

The UAF Staff Council moves to endorse the recommendations of the 
Ad Hoc Committee on Parking and asks Chancellor Lind to implement 
these recommendations immediately:

Form an overall parking authority that is responsible for parking fund 
accountability.

In the absence of necessary information to evaluate income from all 
parking fees and costs, reduce the current parking fee by 30%.  

Require all future building plans to include adequate parking.
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Airlines makes their corporate donation again this year, than Staff 
Council will receive two of the vouchers.  The committee is soliciting a 
theme for this years picnic.  Last year Phil Rounds and his crew at the 
Fire Department took over the cooking.  They did an outstanding job 
and will be asked to cook again this year.  Cheryl Plowman was 
contacted regarding the availability of her big grill "Hog Heaven" for the 
picnic.  A recommendation was made to send out a task list and have 
people sign up for a task.  The location of the picnic will be in front of 
Lathrop Hall.  There is a volleyball pit, crochet, and any other games 
that staff would like.  The picnic will immediately follow the Staff 
Longevity Awards ceremony on May 11.  Representative Parzick said 
to contact Amy at Pepsi about a possible donation.

The Picnic Committee needs highly motivated staff to help organize 
the annual staff picnic on May 11.  If you are interested, contact the 
Debra Hagen at fndah@uaf.edu or the Governance Office at 
fystaff@uaf.edu.
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The third section highlights the graduates from the College of Rural 
Alaska.  Over the last five years, 1,541 degrees and certificates have 
been granted by the rural sites.  

The College of Rural Alaska combined schedule for Fall 1999 classes 
was distributed.  Dean Gabrielle is very proud of this publication and 
thanked Heidi Simmons and Scott Culbertson for their work in this 
area.  

B.      Kevin Huddy, Director, Residence Life

Kevin Huddy, Director of Residence Life since September has been at 
UAF for the past four years.  Residence Life is an essential element of 
UAF's mission.  There are 35 student employees.  Residence Life 
mission is to support the academic mission of UAF and provide living 
and learning communities that enhance student success.  Residence 
Life provides a safe, clean and well-maintained facilities that meet the 
diverse needs of our residents.  

Goals of Residence Life include:  enhance student growth, provide safe, 
clean and well-maintained facilities, conduct a revenue generating 
conference services program, and establish effective administrative 
customer service and financial management procedures.  Residence 
life occupancy is up 1.7% in the fall and 2.2% in the spring.  The 
residence halls are in good condition.  In a recent survey, 96.6% of 
freshmen residents say they "feel welcome at UAF."  Also, 33% say 
they are likely to participate in student government, clubs or groups.  
First time freshman resident retention at UAF in-state 87%, out of 
state 94%, and local 83%.  Students express positive impression of and 
experiences in residence life.  

What is Residence Life doing:  marketing on-campus living to all 
students, conducting facilities audit, reduce rates for private rooms, 
encourage theme housing, respond to student housing desires, and 
revised organization plan.  Tough questions to answer for Residence 
Life is do we continue to provide faculty and staff housing?  At what 
level do we continue to provide student family housing?  Should we 
convert housing facilities to other uses?  Are there more efficient 
methods of accomplishing maintenance?  How do we address our aging 
and dates mix of housing?  At what level, if any, should we privatize 
our operations?

A recommendation was made to send out a questionnaire to staff and 
faculty who were hired at since 1995 and see how housing played a role 
in their decision of accepting a position at UAF.  

Representatives asked what is being done for disabled and handicapped 
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the following wording:  "UAF advances knowledge about our unique life 
in the North, while preparing students for active and intelligent 
participation with the rest of the world."  This amendment failed with 3 
yeas, 8 nays and 2 abstentions.  Discussion continued and the motion 
was tabled until the next meeting.  Representatives were encourage to 
send an e-mail directly to the Chancellor regarding their 
recommendations on the revised mission statement.  

MOTION TABLED (unanimous)
============

The UAF Staff Council moves to endorse the revised mission 
statement as follows:  

As the nation's northern most land-, sea-, and space-grant university 
and major research center, UAF advances knowledge about life in the 
North through the integration of teaching, research, and public service. 

                EFFECTIVE:  Immediately

                RATIONALE:  The revised mission statement is all 
                        encompassing and clearly and concisely reflects 
                        UAF's community and mission.  

******************

VIII    The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m.

Tapes of this Staff Council meeting are available in the Governance 
Office, 312 Signers' Hall, if anyone wishes to listen to the complete 
tapes.  Submitted by Kathy Mosca, Staff Council secretary.  


	Local Disk
	Staff Council Minutes #115


